Office of the Consumer Advocate

PO Box 23135 Terrace on the Square St. John's, NL Canada A1B 4J9 Tel: 709-724-3800 Fax: 709-754-3800

October 6, 2017

Board of Commissions of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 2140 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention:

G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of

Corporate Services / Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

RE: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - 2018 Capital Budget Application

We are continuing to receive revisions to the above-noted Application, the most recent being on October 3, 2017. Therefore, we are not in a position to file a Submission at this time but will be on or before October 12, 2017 and we are requesting an extension to that time.

Yours truly,

Dennis Browne, Q.C.

Encl. /bb

cc

Newfoundland & Labrador Hydro
Tracey Pennell (traceypennell@nlh.nl.ca)
Geoff Young (gyoung@nlh.nl.ca)
NLH Regulatory (NLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca)

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities Cheryl Blundon (cblundon@pub.nl.ca) Jacqui Glynn (jblynn@pub.nl.ca) PUB Official Email (ito@pub.nl.ca)

<u>Vale Newfoundland and Labrador Limited</u>
Thomas O'Reilly, Q.C. – (<u>toreilly@coxandpalmer.com</u>)
Dennis Fleming (<u>dfleming@coxandpalmer.com</u>)

<u>Teck Resources Limited</u> Larry Bartlett (<u>larry.bartlett@teck.com</u>) Newfoundland Power Inc.

NP Regulatory (<u>regulatory@newfoundlandpower.com</u>) Gerard Hayes (<u>ghayes@newfoundlandpower.com</u>)

Industrial Customer Group

Paul Coxworthy (pcoxworthy@stewartmckelvey.com)
Dean Porter (dporter@poolealthouse.ca)

Praxair Canada Inc.

Sheryl Nisenbaum (sheryl_nisenbaum@praxair.com)